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CAMPERDOWN COLLEGE NEWSLETTER Term 2, Week 8, 16" June 2023

Over the past two weeks, the VCE Vocational Major students enjoyed an excursion to Melbourne which increased their social awareness
and teamwork skills, and then carried out some work at our Naroghid site.

On Friday 274 June, Ruby Walsh and Logan Howard organised an excursion to the Salvo’s School to raise our awareness of the issue of
homelessness. This was part of their work on building social awareness. It would be fair to say that all students now have a better
understanding of this issue - the reasons why people become homeless, the enormity of the issue, in particular the wait for public housing
and the wonderful support offered by the Salvation Army. We also attended an Escape Room. The students worked in small teams to
negotiate, problem solve, communicate and collaborate to find their way out. The Year 12 students were very close to getting out, with
time just beating them. This was a great team building activity and it was wonderful to see our students come together in teams to try and
escape!

Last week, we had a working bee at our Naroghid site. Students again worked in teams to spread gravel, tidy up paths, stack wood and
cut back shrubs and the grass. The day was topped off with a sausage cooked over the open fire.

Suzanne Maskell and Warren Attrill, VCAL Teachers

SENIOR CAMPUS 03 5593 1617 ' JUNIOR CAMPUS 03 5593 1438
Website: http://camperdowncoll.vic.edu.au
Compass: https://camperdowncoll-vic.compass.education/




"ROM THE PRINCIPAL'S DLSK...

As we near the end of Term 2, it is
important to reflect on the wonderful
accomplishments of our students and
express our gratitude to the dedicated
staff who have supported them along
the way.

Victorian Principals Conference:
Day 1: A Gathering of Experience
Last week, I had the privilege of
attending the two-day Victorian
Principals Conference alongside Jacinta Tolland and other
principals from across the state. The conference provided a
platform for us to share insights, collaborate and explore
innovative approaches to education. It was truly inspiring to
hear from the likes of experienced Principal Susan Ogden from
Dandenong High School and I also attended workshops on
accelerating whole school numeracy improvement, being
one of the key focus areas this year at Camperdown College.

Day 2: Metropolitan School Visit

The second day of the conference was dedicated to
metropolitan school visits, 1 visited a P-12 College in
Melbourne’s west, currently with an enrolment of 3,000+
students and 450 staff — on a site not much bigger than our
Senior Campus. It was a great opportunity to understand some
of the pressures that metropolitan schools are currently faced
with (especially finding a workforce). On the day I visited the
school, they had 68 staff out with illness, COVID-19 and other
reasons — a logistical nightmare 1 would expect and an
interruption to learning would be evident. One of the classes I
visited in the primary school had so far this year had 8 different
class teachers, in less than 6 months. However, with so much
disruption it was great to see the students calm and on task, not
ideal though.

Seeing this gave me great confidence in our College’s current
and relatively stable situation in regard to staffing, showing a
collective dedication from our educators. Like all workplaces,
there are times when there is change, it’s unavoidable and
generally these changes happen mid-year, nonetheless we
always hope to minimise the negative impact of the changes.

Ensuring Bus Safety — Buckle Up for Protection:

In light of recent bus tragedies, it is crucial that we address the
importance of bus safety. I urge all students to be mindful of
their safety and the safety of others whilst traveling on buses.
Wearing seatbelts significantly reduces the risk of injury during
accidents, and I encourage everyone to make it a habit to buckle
up before the journey begins — by law if there is a seatbelt (there
always should be) then you are required to use it. By
prioritising bus safety, we can help create a secure environment
for all our students.

Unforgettable Camp Experiences — Angahook and The
Ranch:

This week, our Year 3/4 students embarked on a remarkable
adventure at Angahook in Aireys Inlet. The camp provided
them with a unique opportunity to bond, explore nature and

engage in various outdoor activities. Similarly, a few weeks
ago, our Year 5/6 students enjoyed a fantastic camp
experience at The Ranch. These camps have had a positive
impact on our students, fostering resilience, teamwork and
personal growth. I extend my sincere appreciation to our
dedicated staff members who accompanied our students,
ensuring their safety and creating memories that will last a
lifetime.

Senior Exams and the GAT:

I am delighted to share the positive approach displayed by our
Year 10/11 students in their exams last week. Their dedication
and hard work deserve celebration. Additionally, we
commend the senior students on the completion of the GAT
examination on Thursday. These achievements reflect the
commitment of our students to their education and their
determination to excel. We congratulate them on their efforts
and wish them continued success in their academic journey.
Well done and thank you to the staff for their preparation and
support!

Junior Campus Parent Teacher Interviews — A Valuable
Connection:

I would like to emphasise the significance of attending the
upcoming Parent Teacher Interviews on Tuesday 20" June at
our Junior Campus. These interviews provide a valuable
opportunity for parents and teachers to connect, discuss
academic progress and collaborate in supporting our students’
development. Your active involvement in these conversations
plays a crucial role in fostering a strong home-school
partnership.

Farewell to Term 2... Almost:

As we approach the conclusion of Term 2, I would like to
express my gratitude to our entire College community. Our
students have shown incredible dedication, perseverance and
kindness throughout the term, both in their academic pursuits
and their interactions with one another. It is through their
collective efforts that we continue to create a positive and
nurturing learning environment. I’m not sure how you feel,
but it feels like Term 2 has only just started and we are now a
week away from a break. Time flies when you are having fun!

The almost... The Highly Anticipated Production of Annie
Jnr — Tickets still available:

Next week, our talented students will to take the stage in the
highly anticipated production of Annie Jnr. 1 encourage all of
you to join us and witness the remarkable talent and hard work
our students have invested in this production. Tickets are still
available, and I assure you it will be an evening filled with
inspiring performances from our students.

Finally, I wish you all a restful and enjoyable upcoming break.
No doubt when you return after the holidays, the school will
look slightly different with many works happening over the
break.

Mr Xavier Davis
Principal

JUNIOR CAMPUS COMMUNICATIONS SENT HOME TO PARENTS THIS FORTNICGHT:

J23 Year 3/4 Camp

J24 | JSC Blue Day for MND

J25 Year 5/6 Parent Information

J26 P-2 Mid-year Booklist

CENIOR CAMPUS COMMUNICATIONS SENT HOME TO PARENTS THIS FORTNIGHT:

No communications were sent home at the Senior Campus this fortnight.




SLNIOR CAMPUS NEWS

The second transition taster session was conducted earlier this week. Students completed a print making exercise
in Art and enjoyed a series of activities in the stadium for Physical Education. We have two more sessions
scheduled for early next term. Students from schools in our area have participated in the sessions and have started
to get to know the Year 6 students from the Junior Campus which will help make their transition to secondary
schooling as smooth as possible.

Annie Jnr:
Two evening performances are scheduled for Annie Jnr next week. The cast has been preparing for their
performances over many weeks under the guidance of Mr Bennett. They are certainly excited that the time has

arrived so they can strut their stuff. It would be wonderful if families could consider attending to ensure the
students are performing to packed audiences. Tickets are on sale through Eventbrite via the following link:
https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/annie-jr-tickets-6378299 15447 ?atff=ebdssbehomepeforyou&keep tld=1

Elevate:

Students in Year 11/12 participated in their second workshop with Elevate today. The Year 11/12 students completed a workshop titled,
Finishing Line which was about optimising their preparation time and managing stress. Students have been encouraged to consider this
information as they complete their holiday homework and prepare for next semester.

VCE/VM - End of Unit 1/3:

Year 10/11 students sat their end of semester exams last week. Feedback from staff has suggested that the students studiously prepared
for these and gave them their best effort. Students who missed exams due to illness or were unable to gain a score of higher than 40%
have sat re-dress exams this week.

Unit 2/4 studies commence next week. Year 11 students who are changing subjects must remember to have their paperwork completed
by the end of the week.

Celebration Assembly:
The termly Celebration of Learning Assembly was conducted today as the AG Daws Hall being unavailable next week due to the
scheduling of Annie Jnr. It was wonderful to see so many students proudly receiving awards and certificates of acknowledgement.

Teacher Learning Awards:

Ms Angus Ruby Walsh Mr Geary Rory Harrison

Ms Adams Limariyah Johnson Ms Guthrie Lachlan Baulch
Mr Ambrose Sophie Halliday, Jake Van Es Miss Hood Riley McGillivray
Mr Attrill Riley Stephenson Ms Jubb Gracie Pearce

Mpr Bennett Aaron Lewis Mrs Maskell Hannah Stevens
Ms Black Elyse Cross Ms Magnusson  Alannah Bakes
My Brooks Hayden Johnstone, Monique Ferrari, Jada Mahony Ms Mann Lola Evans

Mprs Brooks Nancy Leonard-Pekin, Mercy Rothman Ms McGuane Quinn Clark

Mprs Coates Riley Stephenson Mrs McPhee Oliver Rahles-Rahbula
Ms Crowle Ebony Pearce Mr Rock Tenesha Anson
Miss Dooley Chase Fleming Ms Taylor Selvia Suson

Ms Eckhardt Bayleigh Quarrell Mr Van Brock Stephens
Ms French Taylah Bernoth Mrs Wood Reece Hester

GPA on Progress Reports (Week 12) over 3.5:

Year 7: Charlotte Bennett, Elisha Boyd, Quinn Clark, Taylah Bernoth, Taleah Burgess, Dain Collins, Lola Evans, Chase Fleming,
Lacey Grundmann, Ted Hogan, Megan Johnson, Gracie Pearce, Oliver Rahles-Rahbula, Max Thomson

Year 8: Breeana Daffy, Sophie Halliday, Lila Horspole, Keira Johnston, Vanessa Johnstone, Rebecca Johnson, Philippa Kempton,
Nancy Leonard-Pekin, Parker Lewin, Matilda Narik, Saxxon Pearce, Hannah Robertson, Mercy Rothman, Jack Strauss, Fletcher
Tolland, Kayla Loving, Shelby Mahony

Year 9: Oliver Clark, Hamish Collins, Lucinda Evans, Rory Harrison, Tulin Meric, Brianna Shields, Skylar Suhan

Year 10: Leilah Bateman, Corey Evans, Rebecca Johnson, Hannah Morrison, Thomas Bath, Stella Horspole, Bayleigh Quarrell,
Lily Van Es, Olivia Winsall, Callani Wnsall, Jada Mahony, Lily Maskell

Year 11: Elyse Cross, Charli Hewish, Ruby Kempton, Ebony Pearce, Riley Stephenson, Alexandra Waterfall, Perrie Winsall
Year 12: Lewani Bateman, Riley Bernoth, Evie Clementson, Lana Hamann, Eliza O’Neil, Bella Podger, Hannah Stevens, Ruby
Walsh, Lucas Wiffen, Eagan Winsall, Selvia Suson

Attendance Awards:

Year 7: Charlie Burnett, Charlotte-Rose Richardson, Lola Evans, Quinn Clark, Oliver Rahles-Rahbula

Year 8: Fletcher Tolland, Kayla Loving, Aiden Pearce, Levi Coote, Shelby Mahony, Codie Teal

Year 9: Marlie Teal, Zackary Regan, Michael Katsaros, Ishmael Rothman

Year 10: Corey Evans, Leilah Bateman, Stella Horspole

VCE: Ebony Pearce, Pippa Britton, Ruby Kempton, Evie Clementson, Lewani Bateman, Thomas Baker, Kona Kerr, Eagan Winsall
VM: Lana Hamann, Ruby Walsh, Aaron Absalom, Riley Stephenson, Rory Swayn

Cast of Annie Jnr: Mercy Rothman, Jada Mahony, Bayleigh Quarrell, Leilah Bateman, Aaron Lewis, Keira Johnston, Kobie
Mather, Philippa Kempton, Indyanna Giles, Chloe Anderson, Kayla Loving, Lila Horspole, Hamish Collins, Olivia Winsall, Quinn
Clark, Ishmael Rothman, Patrick Wiseman, Callani Winsall, Nancy Leonard-Pekin, Holly Haigh, Lacie Haigh.



https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/annie-jr-tickets-637829915447?aff=ebdssbehomepeforyou&keep_tld=1

Appreciation for assisting with Year 7 Information Evening:

Chloe Anderson, Tenesha Anson, Lewani Bateman, Charlotte Bennett, Taylah Bernoth, Max Carbury, Elisha Boyd, Taleah
Burgess, Quinn Clark, Evie Clementson, Dain Collins, Lola Evans, Chase Fleming, Lacey Grundmann, Lana Hamann, Reece
Hester, Megan Johnson, Kain Mitchell, Eliza O’Neil, Luke Paton, Gracie Pearce, Bella Podger, Oliver Rahles-Rahbula, Charlotte-
Rose Richardson, Hannah Stevens, Max Thomson, Indyanna Giles, Reagan Vanstone-Collins, Ruby Walsh, Eagan Winsall and
Patrick Wiseman.

Reports:

Teachers are busy finalising their end of semester reports. The reports will be available on Compass next Thursday 22" June and a hard
copy will be posted home. Week 18 progress reports are available today on Compass. If you would like to discuss any aspect of either
reports, please do not hesitate to make contact.

Doctors in Schools:

With the colder weather, there seems to be an increase in the number of students presenting with coughs, colds and flu-like symptoms.
Please remember (and consider) that Doctors in Schools appointments are available each Wednesday should you wish your child to
consult with a doctor over any medical issue. It would be great if this service was utilised more often by students as we are very fortunate
to have this available. It would be a shame to lose this service due to lack of appointments.

Morrisby Interviews:

All Year 9 students have had the opportunity to meet with a career advisor this week. Students completed the Morrisby Profile diagnostic
tool earlier in the year and the results of this formed the basis for their meetings. Students have been provided with a number of pathway
options to consider as they transition through school.

GAT:

Year 12 VCE and VCE VM students plus Year 11 students studying a Year 12 subject sat the GAT (General Achievement Test)
yesterday. The test is a test of general knowledge and skills in Literacy and Numeracy. The GAT is delivered in two parts, with the
VCE VM students only completing the first half. VCE student sat both parts, with part two also testing communication, Mathematics,
Science and Technology, The Arts, Humanities and Social Sciences.

Reminders:

Please remember that school finishes at 2.15pm next Friday 23" June for the holiday break. In light of the tragic bus accident in NSW
on the weekend it is timely that we all reinforce with our bus travellers the importance of wearing their seatbelts. Some students need
constant reminding about this and support for this from home is greatly appreciated.

JUNIOR CAMPUS NEWS

Semester Reports and Progress Reports:

Progress reports were released to families yesterday, with these providing feedback regarding student
performance within the attributes of persistence, behaviour and respect over the past six weeks. End of
semester reports have been sent home with students today. Teachers have been spending time providing
written feedback regarding student achievement and we hope you enjoy sharing in your child’s successes
through the reading of these reports. Feedback regarding your child’s learning strengths and next steps for the
remainder of the year, will be shared with parents on Tuesday at Parent Teacher Interviews. These will be held
between 1pm — 6pm with bookings still available on Compass.

Ms Vicki Angus, Senior Campus Assistant Principal

Celebration of Learning Assembly:

Next Friday 23™ June, we will be celebrating the achievements made throughout the term at our Celebration
of Learning Assembly at 9.15am in the BER building. This is always a special occasion for students and staff
as we reflect on another joyous term of learning. We are excited to be sharing this occasion with family and friends that can join us next
Friday.

Kindergarten Transition:

Our exceptional classrooms were on show to additional visitors last week with a further open morning for our kindergarten families.
With many choosing to visit Camperdown College during Education Week, last week saw some families make another visit into some
classrooms to see phonics teaching across our school. This was a wonderful opportunity for families to see how students progress in
their spelling, writing and reading abilities from Prep right through to Year 6. We are looking forward to our formal kindergarten visit
program starting in the second week of next term.

Year 7 Transition:

On Tuesday this week, our Year 6 students experienced the Senior Campus environment for the second time this term, enjoying another
transition session involving Art and PE. Students were familiarised further with Senior Campus life as they prepare for the transition
into secondary schooling next year.

Congratulations Onaya!
Onaya Senarath was delighted to gain 1% Place in the String Solo Section at the Warrnambool Eisteddfod for her performance of two
violin pieces last Tuesday. Congratulations Onaya on a fantastic achievement!

Miss Shaw Year 1/2W:

Last Friday we said goodbye to Miss Sophie Shaw who had been working in Year 1/2W over the past two weeks as part of her pre-
service teaching round through Deakin University. Miss Shaw taught and supported students in Mrs Wilde’s class and we say a big
thank you to her. We look forward to welcoming Miss Shaw back to Camperdown College later in the year in Year 5/6.




Prep — Year 2 Excursion:

Last Thursday, our Prep — Year 2 students headed out on their first big excursion for the year. Students visited Tower Hill before
experiencing a theatre performance, Gordon Wilfred McDonald Partridge, at the Lighthouse Theatre. Although the weather was on the
inclement side, students were able to explore Tower Hill witnessing some native wildlife and squeeze in a trip to the much-loved Lake
Pertobe playground. The show was a special opportunity for students to see live theatre representing a cherished book.

Indonesian Incursion ‘Bagus Kan’:

Next Thursday 22" June we will be hosting the Indonesian Incursion group Bagus Kan at the Junior Campus. Throughout the day, all
students in their class groups will participate in either an Indonesian dance or music workshop with the day concluding with a dance
and music performance involving all students. This performance is heavily subsidised by the Indonesian budget, however, students are
asked to bring a gold coin donation to help cover costs. Parents, friends and family are invited to the performance in the BER at 2.25pm.

Go Blue Day! JSC Fundraiser:

Our Junior School Council are busy organising our end of term fundraiser, Go Blue for MND, to raise money for Motor Neurone
Disease. Students are asked to wear blue on the day and bring a gold coin donation. Students are also able to purchase a blue donut with
pre-orders due by Monday next week. We are looking forward to the ice bucket challenge as part of the day with many Junior Campus
staff participating.

End of Term:
A reminder that students will be finishing at the earlier time of 2.15pm next Friday 23" June to conclude Term 2.

Goodbye Miss Bolton:

Next week will be Miss Bolton’s last week at Camperdown College before she starts a new position at a school closer to home. We
wish Miss Bolton all the best and thank her for her time at Camperdown College this year. We will be sharing our new staffing profile
with families prior to the Term 2 holidays.

Robert Burns Scottish Festival:

On the school holidays, our town will be hosting the Robert Burns Scottish Festival from Thursday 29" June to Sunday 2™ July. Our
students have been busy preparing their art piece for the festival and we encourage families to support this event and see the beautiful
artwork created by our students. Robert Burns is a world famous poet with Camperdown possessing the oldest Burns statue in the world!
Our school thoroughly enjoy supporting this local event and we hope many of our families are able to join in the fun over the school
holidays.

Puffer Jackets:

With the chilly weather well and truly set it, students are reminded to wear a school polar fleece under their school jacket if feeling the
cold when outside. Puffer jackets can be worn to and from school, but not during class or yard play. Beanies can be worn to school and
in the yard during play times, but not inside. We thank you for your understanding.

Jacinta Tolland, Junior Campus Assistant Principal

CALENDARO! LVIN[S

T2 W9 | Monday 19 June Sporting Schools: Football/Netball at the Junior Campus 3.15pm — 4.30pm
Tuesday 20" June Prep — Year 6 Parent Teacher Interviews Ipm — 6pm in students’ classrooms
Tuesday 20" June Production: Annie Jnr AG Daws Hall from 7.30pm
Wednesday 21 June School Council Meeting Junior Campus from 5.30pm
Wednesday 21 June Production: Annie Jnr AG Daws Hall from 1.30pm and 7.30pm
Thursday 22" June VCE PE High Altitude Training Room Warrnambool from 12.30pm — 3.15pm
Friday 23" June JSC & SRC Blue Day/Big Freeze for MND See page 7
Friday 23" June Junior Campus Celebration Assembly 9.15am in the BER Building
Friday 23" June Last day for Term 2 Students are dismissed from 2.15pm
T3 W1 | Monday 10" July First day for Term 3
Monday 10" July Mrs Robertson & Mrs Tolland visit Camperdown Kindergarten & Banana Splits
Tuesday 11t July Year 12 VCE Tertiary Institution Visits
Thursday 13% July State Cross Country in Melbourne Good luck Taj, Philippa, Stella & Quinn
T3 W2 | Monday 17" July Kindergarten children visit the Junior Campus Engaging Literacy and Numeracy Sessions
Thursday 20" July Year 7 2024 Transition Visit History/Geography & Product and Design (Session 5/6)

Junior Campus: This Tuesday 20 June from 1pm — 6pm in students’ classrooms

Bookings for Prep — Year 6 Parent Teacher Interviews OPEN NOW..

1. Booking your interviews on your phone can now be done so easily! Click the three white lines in the corner of
the screen and then Conference. In the app, you can then choose which time you’d like to see which teacher.

2. If booking on a computet, click on the two headed icon at the top of the screen, and then Conferences.

3. Under Conference Cycles, click on My Bookings beside Junior Parent Teacher Interviews Term 2 2023 (you will be notified via Compass once
bookings are open).

4. Click on your child’s teacher/s on the top right hand side of the screen and then choose the appropriate time

5. You can print a running sheet with your confirmed time by clicking Print Preview at the top of the grey screen C O m p a SS
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In the next few days, your child will receive a Smile Squad dental pack. The pack includes all the tools your child needs for good oral
health — a full sized tube of toothpaste, a toothbrush and a brochure full of helpful hints and tips for a healthy smile. Smile Squad is a
Victorian Government program that provides free dental care to all primary, secondary and specialist school students enrolled in
government schools across Victoria. Smile Squad will be visiting our school in the future but are not ready just yet. For more
information on the program you can visit the Smile Squad website at: www.smilesquad.vic.gov.au.

—_—

On Wednesday 7" June, students in Prep —
Year 2 enjoyed their first excursion of the
year, and for the Preps, their very first school
excursion!

As we arrived at our first location, Tower
Hill, students gazed out the windows in awe
of the natural environment around them.
Although it was damp, gloomy and wet, the
friendly emus were just as excited to see us
as we were to see them. Our next stop was the
Lighthouse Theatre where we watched a live
show Wilfred Gordon McDonald Partridge.
Students quickly grasped the storyline and
were familiar with the characters and events
which allowed them to engage with the
performers throughout the show. The actors
were accompanied by a string quartet on
stage which added a special touch. The
musicians also kindly shared some facts and
history about their role in the industry.

Our last, and one of our favourite stops was
Lake Pertobe where students enjoyed a well-
deserved lunch break and a play on the new
equipment. A wonderful day was certainly
had by all, and we look forward to our next
excursion to the Lighthouse Theatre in Term
3 where we will watch Possum Magic.

Kathryn Wilde
Prep — Year 2 Department Leader
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REMINDER: Calculator requirements Year 7 — 10

In recent weeks we have noticed fewer students have access to their own calculator. It is expected that all students in Year 7 — 10
have access to their own scientific calculator for Maths classes and they bring it with them to class each session. These calculators
(see below) have a range of functions (buttons) that are required to complete their maths work. Whilst they may not use them in
every session, it is expected that they take them to all Maths classes. The ‘green’ TI-30XB is the model on our booklist, but there
are many different models that are suitable, and they do not require this exact model. It is possible to purchase a suitable model at
the supermarket for under $20.

In the weeks leading up to the end of term, students who do not have a calculator will receive a red chronicle from their Maths
teacher to make families aware that their child(ren) do not have a calculator. It would be great if all students could return at the
beginning of Term 3 with a suitable calculator.

Melissa Wood, Numeracy Learning Specialist iClu'rent model on our booklist
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Last Sunday, Nancy and I participated in a Xani string workshop at Terang
Courthouse. Xani Kolac is a famous electric violinist who taught us a few
different techniques to use on our violins, such as using loop pedals. It was
really good and we really enjoyed the class. Afterwards we got to go to her
performance and see Xani live on stage at Terang Commercial Hotel.

Onaya Senarath, Year 5 Student

Another successful Transition Taster was enjoyed this

week by Year 6 students from local schools. A reminder :
that the next ‘taster’ will take place in Session 5/6 on
Thursday 20" July (Term 3, Week 2).

8l Leanne Coates, Year 7 Coordinator

"llf
Art Room with Mrs Adams:

We had a lovely morning in the Art Room
with future Year 7 students. We used Gelli
plates to make prints, each student creating
a print of their initial. We experimented
with creating a gradient of colour using
two coloured paints, rolled the paint onto
the gelli mould, then placed down our cut
out letters. We created the prints using
coloured paper, pressing down hard before
lifting off the print. We then experimented
further by making a ghost print. Students
worked hard and created some fantastic
work. They all took home at least two
finished pieces. We finished the class with
a reflection with lots of students willing to
participate and share their learnings.

PE @ the Stadium with
Mr Geary:

Year 6 students participated
with exceptional enthusiasm
in their PE transition
session. The students played
a game of Sprout followed
by a previously unnamed
game that Dirk Evans has
called Kick and Collect.
Both groups followed
instructions and thought
strategically throughout the
sessions and had a lot of fun

doing so.




BERRY STREET
EDUCATION MODEL

Curriculum and Classroom Strategles

As a part of our Berry Street Educational Model, staff have been
examining how we give feedback and praise to our students to
ensure it is a positive experience that assists them to develop their
resilience.

You may have been given praise that reflects what others think of
you. For example: “You are smart” or “You are very gifted”. This
type of praise could have made you feel very confident and
motivated to improve, however this type of praise can also have a
negative effect.

Praise is an opportunity to show our students why they have
succeeded. When we provide feedback based on a student’s ability,
it tells them that what we value is a fixed trait. Either you have it or
you don’t. This can make students feel helpless and as though they
are being judged on something they have no control over. So, it is
extremely important that we show our students what we really value
— their effort, use of problem solving strategies and seeking help
when they require assistance.

This term, our staff have been reviewing the types of praise and
feedback we give to our students by exploring ‘Process Praise vs
Person Praise’.

Process prdaise: Acknowledges the student’s effort, strategies
or actions that contributed to the success of the task. For example:
“You worked hard to solve that equation by using an efficient
strategy”’.

The focus is on student’s individual qualities
and traits. For example: “You are clever at Maths”.

When students are given ‘person praise’ it connects their sense of
self-worth to the feedback they receive so when they get positive
feedback it makes them feel good about themselves; but when it is
negative, they feel bad about themselves. It demonstrates to them
that when they make a mistake, they are not smart, which can lead
them to feel a sense of hopelessness. This is not our aim!

Process praise emphasises a students’ effort or use of a strategy,
which is more likely to develop resilient responses after negative or
constructive feedback has been received. Students can still feel
positive emotions even after making a mistake because their value
or character traits haven’t been judged. It’s all about their process,
not them as a person.

We aim to ensure that the feedback we are giving our students aligns
with process praise. We are currently working towards basing all of
our student awards and chronicle entries on this specific type of
praise. Because after all, we need to make mistakes in order to learn!

Victoria Kerr and Lucy Jubb
Berry Street Leaders

It closes on Friday 234 June 2023.

Australian Government Department of Education website.

Take part in a survey to help shape the Future of Education in Australia

Parents and guardians are invited to take part in a survey to help inform the Review to Inform a Better and Fairer Education System
(search for the title in your internet browser). The online survey is an opportunity to help shape the future of education in Australia.

The survey is open to anyone who cares for a school-aged child and makes decisions about their education. Students aged under 18
years can also take part but require consent from a parent or guardian to do so. The expert panel for the review will use the results to
inform recommendations for the final report to all education ministers, by Tuesday 31% October 2023. The final report will advise
education ministers on what targets and reforms should be included in the next National School Reform Agreement.

The Social Research Centre is conducting the survey. For more information on the survey, refer to parents/guardians survey on the



https://www.education.gov.au/review-inform-better-and-fairer-education-system
https://www.education.gov.au/review-inform-better-and-fairer-education-system/consultations/review-inform-better-and-fairer-education-system-consultation
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Dance!

On Monday 5" and Thursday 8" June, our Prep — Year 4 students were very

fortunate to have Kate Johnson come to the Junior Campus and teach some

dance sessions. In these session students were learning about their:

e Non-Locomotor Movements: on-the-spot movements such as bending,
twisting, swaying, pushing and pulling;

e Relationships: connections when their body dances between other body
parts, other dancers and the floor;

e  Energy: how the dance was performed, with force and flow;

e Time: when the body moves to the beat, with speed, phrasing and timing; JU M p

e Space: where the body moves and the shapes it creates.

Our students finished the week with a mini in-house dance concert which they R® PE 'f"r

performed in front of their peers. Each class performed a minute and a half

routine which they had been practicing. The smiles on the students faces, the HEART

energy they brought to their dances and the high level of participation was an

amazing to watch.

We would like to thank Kate so much for her time, kindness, energy and
expertise.

Coming In Term 3...
Jump Rope for Heart: Students will move more, have fun and raise funds for
Aussie hearts. Not only will they learn heart-healthy habits, but they’ll also see
how their actions can help others.

Kim Wines, Prep — Year 6 Sport Coodinator

SCHOOL SPORT
VICTORIA ™

School Sport Victoria:
Next term there will be an opportunity for our Year 5/6 students to play in a Division Hockey team. More ‘information

to come next term.
Kim Wines, Prep — Year 6 Sport Coordinator Q m O W

SP.

On Tuesday 6 June, Thomas Baker competed
in the State Al School 6olf Championships at
Woodlands 6olf Club in Meloourne. From this
tournament, the top six players were
| selected for the Victorian team. Thomas
played a great round and finished tied for
8 out of 34 players with 3 over par. Well
| done on a great round.

Simon Baker
Senior Campus Sport Coordinator




Year 5/o @
THERANCH

MORNINGTON PENINSULA

Year 5/6 Camp to The Ranch on the Mornington Peninsula
By Logan Bryan and Landon Ross

We departed school on Wednesday 315 May, we arrived at school by
7.30am. We had to pack our bags onto the bus; Miss Carrigan-Walsh
was driving the mini bus and Rod was driving the big bus. The kids
were noisy on the bus because they were so excited. We drove through
a big arch that said The Ranch. We got the bags off the bus and took |
them into the hall where we had a safety meeting and learnt the camp
rules. Todd was the one who gave us the safety rules.

Over the three days we did a lot of exciting activities which we will
tell you about. One of the activities was horse riding, we rode the
horses through the scrub and the instructors taught us how to control
the horses. To stop, you just pull back. When you're going uphill, you
push forward. They taught us how to turn left and right and we enjoyed
it very much. We were one of the last ones to do the activity.

Mountain boarding is a mix between surfboarding and skateboarding.
We started at level 1 which was a steep grass hill then we moved on to
level 2, level 3, level 4 and level 5. Level 4 and 5 had jumps.

Another activity was camp scramble, we had a sheet of paper and a
white board marker. We had to follow directions and find objects
placed around the camp. We were in groups of 5 and had to work as a
team if we wanted to find them successfully.

Next activity we did was rock climbing, it was great fun but scary at
the same time. We were hooked up to a harness which was also hooked
up to a rope. We were pulled up by Todd. When you made it to the top
you were released and came back down. You had two tries to get to
the top, if you didn’t make it after a couple of tries you had to come
down and give someone else a try.

The giant swing is 18 metres high. We were strapped into a harness
and pulled up by the other kids. There was a rope you pulled when you
were at the top and you unclipped the harness and you swung back and
forth; you could even see the rock climbers. We went flying like an
eagle!

One night activity was a night hike. We went through the scrub of the
bush; we had torches, and it was dark when we left. We played Chinese
Whispers on our way to the top of the track. We mucked it up.

The meals at camp were delicious. We had pasta, schnitzels and
burgers for dinner. Our dessert was peaches and ice cream as well as
chocolate mousse. Breakfast was really yum, we had pancakes
scrambled eggs and toast. The accommodation was great, we slept in
cabins. There were seven in a cabin. Landon and I, Stirling, Oliver,
Dirk, Charlie and Miller were my cabin mates. We were pretty noisy
and messy, and it took as a long time to pack up. We had showers,
toilets and even a fridge in our cabin.

We had an amazing time at the camp, it was an adrenaline rush. Oh
no! All too soon we had to go back home. We arrived back at school
about 4.40pm-ish. We unpacked the bus and put our stuff on the curb.
Some students fell asleep, and we had to wake them up. It was a great
camp and thank you to everyone involved.




VHAP

VICTORIAN HIGH-ABILITY PROGRAM

The Victorian High-Ability program provides up to 48,000 high ability students in Year 5 — 8 at
government schools the opportunity to participate in 10-week online extension and enrichment
programs. The virtual program focuses on extending and developing students’ mathematic and H ig h Ability Prog ram
English abilities. AT CAMPERDOWN COLLEGE

Congratulations to the following Year 7 students who completed the VHAP English or Maths
program during Term 2: Max Thomson (Maths), Elisha Boyd (English), Megan Johnson (English) We“ dov\e TO

and Reece Hester (English) — pictured below. p@e@@ H@S T@Y‘ (\ﬁ@QY‘
1) WO N0 been
selecled 1o
cOnnpleTe The
VAP Naling
orogrann for
Ternn &)

AV MaTinenatics Canmnp:

Congratulations and best of luck to our three Year 10 students: Olivia Winsall, Hannah Morrison, and Callani Winsall (pictured below
right) who were successful in their applications and will now be attending the MAV Mathematics Camp in the Melbourne CBD in the
upcoming school holidays (in the week of Monday 26" — Friday 30™ June).

The Mathematics Camp brings together high potential rural and regional students to
experience what a career in some of the most exciting organisations in the STEM
industry look like. The aim of the program is to provide a chance for students to gather,
with like-minded peers and work in small groups to explore hands-on, industry
problems. Students will work in a team to complete a real-world mathematics project.

The MAV has partnered with four mathematical industries. Each industry will provide
students with a project investigation. Students receive daily mentoring by

VicTorian Young Leaders
(W) Indonesia  Piol
Progrann:

The Victorian Young Leaders: Indonesia Virtual Pilot Program 2023 is a new initiative of the Victorian Department of Education. The

aim of this program is to support Year 9 Victorian students to develop Indonesian language skills, understanding of culture and connect
Victorian students with their peers across the State and in Indonesia.

Congratulations to Year 9 students Oliver Clark and Aregawi Chivell (pictured above left) who will be involved in this new and exciting
three week program during Term 3.

Oliver and Aregawi will be placed into one of three classes of 15 students with an Indonesian language teacher and a University of
Melbourne undergraduate student mentor.

Sarah Brooks, High Ability Practice Leader

Sage Collins & Marlie Teal Mateo Boyd, Duke Giles Natalie Corrigan
Emily Wood & Charlie Unwin Dustin Walker
Sophie Wilson, Levi Coote Nancy Leonard-Pekin Monique Ferrari
& Genevieve Gleeson Reagan Webb, Harrison Lily Finlayson, Daniel
Bede Tune, Isaac Lewis, Halle Smith & Elyse Cross Stringer-Donnelly &
Rollings & Ebony Pearce Tyson Creely, Sophie Halliday Hannah Morrison
Alexander Tobias & Lucas Wiffen & Michael Halliday Georgia Somerville
Jeffrey Curtis Zackary Regan Landon Ross
Flynn Bell, Alannah Bakes Zaylee Felstead

& Reece Hester Tenesha Anson & Lacie Haigh



Term 2, Week 7 : Logan Bryan, Susmita Barua, Charlie Unwin, Jackson Plowman, Oakley Taylor, Zoey Felstead,
Menekse Meric, Jordy Teal, Zane Macleavy, Samuel Van Den Meiracker; Zoe Unwin (inset)
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The Junior Campus Art Room needs lots and lots of all different sized boxes for the Year 1/2 Art theme of Construction in Term :I||
3. Boxes woud be gratefully accepted and can be left at the Junior Campus Office. il

Julie Nelson, Year 1/2 Art Teacher
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- Tomato soup
- Baked beans

- Tuna
- Spaghetti

donate them all to the Salvation Army to help
- Cup soup

With the cost of living rising, Australia’s most
vulnerable are facing unprecedented

On behalf of Camperdown College and the VM
students we are asking for your support and
With all the donations we receive, we will

generosity to donate a can of food.
struggling individuals and families.

Any enquires please let Ruby or Logan know from Camperdown College.

Can donation ideas:

challenges.

CIMPCT WD BOOK SWaP

9Cr 11 VM SIUJENIS, ALCX Walerf AL and RILE SLCPLCNSON

ArCSCLLINg UP 2 COMMUNIEY BOOK SwaP and NCcding any

UNwANLCd/SPAre LOOKS £0r a9 23¢ IrOUP. AN JONAIONS
CAN BCLAKEN 10 LLE SENI0r CamPUs 0££ICC.
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What to bring

] ahesithy morning tea and lunch

.,
] a1sbatiea arink bottie for water @ &

[ sunsmart hat for Spring and Summer nolidays

Don't forget!

] keep your lunchbox nut-free to keep sveryone safe
[ Do not include food itams that need to bs rahaated
[ Label all items with child's name!

] 5us departure snd srrival times are indicative only.
For an accurate estimated time of arrival and
departure please contact your service directly.

Personal belongings

Electronic devices, money and other valuables
should be left at hame.

If brought to the service, these items remain the.

responslbllity of the family, ThelrCare does not
accept responsibility for loss or damage.

TheirCare provides

Breakfast and afternoon tea snack =
Water torefill botties %
Child Care Subsidy

Please note that subsidised hours are calculsted
and allocated by Centrelink on a fortnightly basls.
Check Centrelink for eligibility.

Unexpected changes
to activities

In the unlikely event that an activity is unable
torun, an alternative activity will be provided.

Activities and times are subject te change
dus to unforesaen cirsumstances suchas

severe weather or provider availability, 1f an ==
alternative cannat be sourced we will update

your invoice to reflect this. 7

Holiday Program Important Information!

D Sultable clothing for an actlve day — closed toe shoes and Jacket If weticold

[[] Hedicel Management Pian & Medication Tf aplicable —see below for detsils % @

5 E
Serious stufi! ==
Medical Management Plan

£ Medication

All children who have been diagnosed with 2 medical
condition including allergies, foodichemical intolerances,
anaphylaxs, asthma, epllepsy will need to provide:

[ = completed Medical Management Plan with
acolour photo

[ necessery medication

Please note itis a legal requirement under the Education

& Care National Regulations and the Terms and

Canditions for baoking that these are provided

In the interests of child safety, care may be refused

onthe day should the appropriate documentation or

medication or medication not be supplied.

Changes to your booking

Simply Ing into your account anytime to
make the relevant changes or call us between
8:30am - 8:00pm weekdays on 1300 072 410

Fees for changes to your booking

More than 5 days
No Charge

LessthanSdays™ | Ontheday
$10.00 | FullFee

*Less than 5 days from the start of the booking
(120 hours from the stert of the session).

When making additional baokings, the $10.00 fee is elighle
for the Child Care Subsidy, which means you may only need
to pay the gap, depending on your families’ eircumstances,

;_r, Th ;E_qu-r

Qs If you have any questions, please speak
with one of our friendly Educators or
call Customer Support on 1300 072 410,

I) TheirCar

Camperdown College

€2 Times 7:00 am - 6:00 pm
© Location 30 Brooke Street, CAMPERDOWN YIC 3260
Q, Call 0484 571 558
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Movie Magic
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Be a SuperHere
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The place to be
these holidays!

W
e re

Where Kids love Lo be!

Excursion Sl:zq' Incursion In-house
Excursion Fun

MONDAY

Master of Disguise
Super costunes! Decorale yaur very o superbeio
costume, with masks and capes! Join farces to
create a league of harpss,

Additional fun:

Word arl draing, oalmes oy

dnfigahal, crsgon etering, plus planty of

time ta chaose your own adventurs.

s loa e 51024 wita e CFild Care Subsidy.  Full fee SEG.ZE. Suburh v SI02L.

TUESDAY

ATl paur groave an wilh <nez 20 snce,

The creny s | hawz you up and mavieg o an e

dance segsior, Wil you be ciovrsd e super d
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" prUE.
A3 bow e §1170 it tre Chill Care Suosiy, Pl fee §7E 25, Suburh o 51174,

Super Taste Buds

‘t5 taste sensation! Keap your -astebuds tingling Hulk Bears Experiment

with superfood games and aperiments, Take rrs

saving your s3uad in a game of Lanana tag.

g webs jus. dos L gl nglad up! Additionsd fun:
Dingsaur 2qgs. create & camiz kaok,
irigaini splder walis, banara tag, plus
time ta chooge yaur own adventurs.

Full fee SEILIL Suburd

Super Chet THURSDAY

Cowabunga dudes! Werm up 11 wiver with Cooking Excursion
deficious pieze naking clas. You'l pay with dough,

choose your toppings. and enjoy fizea with the crev.

& super un day besause...there it no party ke G

pizza pary! lama bead heraes, ho: potate race, pizzs
Arrive at tha sarvice by 8:30 am. Pick-up after . plis plenty of fime :2 ztaose your
2:30 pm. Wear runners & sacks. oan adzmare

S o 1824 it T Chile Care SLagidy, Pl fee G36.EE Suburt g § a7,

Winter Slumberland

ur RJS or Lo and oy Pyjama Party
5. Hat 3 g In the Winter
Slumberiand o fun and froliz n e unreal saow!
Adeitional fun:
Hairsiyle arl. mation masks, fake snow,
newsganer bracs s, s plamy of time ta
CTI0SE VT T BEhenLUr.

s low a5 5911 it Care Subsiy, Full fee



THE

EDUCATIO APPLICATIONS (LOST FRIDAY 23% JUNL.

CAMPS, SPORTS AND EXCURSIONS FUND (CSEF) APPLICATION FORM

Parent/carer details

Surname,

First name

Address

Town/suburb State Postcode

Contact number

Centrelink pensioner concession OR Health care card number (CRN)
OO - O - ey - L R
D Foster parent under a temporary care order® OR DVeterans affairs pensioner (Gold Card)*™

*Foster Parents must provide a copy of the temporary care order letter from the Department of Families, Fairness and Housing (DFFH).
**Applicants must provide a copy of the Veteran Affairs Gold card

Is this an application for special consideration (no CRN needed)? Yes [ No [
Student details
Student’s surname Student’s first name Student ID [:ngm‘;:f?;;ty? Year level

| authorise the Department of Education and Training (DET) to use Centrelink Confirmation eServices to perform an enquiry of my Centrelink customer
details and concession card status in order to enable the business to determine if | qualify for a concession, rebate or service. | also authorise the Australian
Government Department of Families, Fairness and Housing (DFFH) to provide the results of that enquiry to DET.

| understand that:

+ DFFH will use information | have provided to DET to confirm my eligibility for the Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund and will disclose to DET
personal information including my name, address, payment and concession card type and status.

+ this consent, once signed, remains valid while my child is enrolled at a registered Victorian school unless | withdraw it by contacting the school.

+ | can obtain proof of my circumstances/details from DFFH and provide it to DET so that my eligibility for the Camps, Sports and
Excursions Fund can be determined.

« If | withdraw my consent or do not alternatively provide proof of my circumstances/details, | may not be eligible for the Camps, Sports and Excursions
Fund provided by DET.

+ Information regarding my eligibility for the Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund may be disclosed to the DFFH and /or State Schools Relief
for the purpose of evaluating concession card services or confirming eligibility for assistance.

You are able to request access to the personal information that we hold about you, and to request that any errors be corrected, by contacting your
child's school.

Signature of applicant Date / [

TATE LATC APPLICATIONS CANNOT Bt ACCEPTID.
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camperdownburnsfestival.com.au
The LOAF & LOUNGE Camperdown are Proud Sponsors of

THE SHORTBREAD BAKING COMPETITION

The 2023 Robert Burns Scottish Festival has an All Ages Shortbread Baking
Competition open to anyone wanting to put their best Shortbread baking skills
to the test.

It is simple, bake some Shorthread and Enter with 3 pieces on a paper plate in
a plastic bag. Please select from the classes below and tick ¥ the relevant
box / boxes.

The Judging will take place on Saturday 1st July. Winners will be posted at The
Loaf & Lounge, and announced on Saturday at the Library.

To enter: Please tick the boxes below

Name:

Please tick ' Traditional Shortbread Fancy Shortbread

Primary School Age I:I I:I
Secondary School Age I:I I:I
o (] [ ]

Phone Number:

Entries can be dropped off Thursday 29 June & Friday 30 June at The Loaf & Lounge.
Judging will take place on Saturday 1% July.

Use your own Shortbread Recipe or see the Shortbread recipe on the back
page.

CORANGAMITE SHIRE PRESENTS

CANRERDONN
S{FABIYN

SHOWCASE AND OPENDAY

Free BBQ 12:30pm - 1:30pm | Bean Cruizin coffee van 9:00am - 3:00pm
Plenty of free kids games and activities all day including, face painting,
craft, mini golf, ball sports, plus much more!

Come and joinus NETFIT Netball clinic 9:00am - 1:00pm

3oth BBALLskmscnmcisopm-zSOPm
JUNE 2023 | 9am - 4pm

Junior soccer clinic 2:30pm - 3:30pm
For more info, phone 0437 244 275 or email

it camperdown.stadium@corangamite.vic.gov.au

CAMPERDOWN
UNITING CHURCH
Community Meal

Did you know there is a two-course
meal provided each Wednesday (during
school terms) in our church hall from
11.45am?

DD Anyone is welcome to
attend to enjoy good food
and friendship.

Would you like to form a cooking team?
We have a variety of community groups
who are involved but always looking for

more teams. (Support and guidance are always
available).

Please call in and see us or phone Jennine mob: 0403 660 710
if you would like to know more about this great program.



